Western Wayne County Fire Department Mutual Aid Association
Meeting Minutes
September 15, 2016
Attendance:

Belleville - Loranger

Canton – Meier

Dearborn - Murray

Dearborn Heights – Brogan, Martin, Root

Detroit Metro Airport – Evans, Ellis

Farmington Hills – Panoushek

Garden City - Harman

Inkster – Chuck Hubbard

Livonia - Whitehead

Melvindale - Murray

Northville City – Ott

Northville Twp – Siegel

Novi - Duczyminski

Plymouth City – Ott

Plymouth Twp - Phillips

Redford Twp - Demoff

Romulus – Krause

Van Buren – Besson

Wayne-Westland – Harder, Stradtner

Guest(s):  The AccuMed Group (Vanessa), Apollo (Poike) Schoolcraft College (Carroll), Mich Fire Training Consultants (John Smilnak)

Hosting Agency: Chief Dave Brogan and the Dearborn Heights Fire Department.

Regular Business Meeting

A. Round table introductions. – Chief Joe Murray opened today’s meeting at 12:15PM.  Roundtable introductions followed.

B. Any additional items for the agenda to be named.  

C. Approval of previous meeting minutes. – Motion to approve the previous minutes.  Motion made by Phillips, seconded by Besson.  Motion carried.

Public Comments

A. Public comments pursuant to the Open Meeting Act.  N/A

Report of Officers

A. President Murray 

1. CTC & Firework Training Funds 2015 Update – Finally registered with the state as a 501c3, and checking account has been opened.  Reimbursements will be distributed if you haven’t received already.

2. Firework Training Funds 2016 Update (Applications due Nov 18th, to Chief Brogan or Chief Dave Brogan).  Please complete the applications and return to Chief Brogan, Chief Allison or Chief Murray.  

3. HEMS seat has been renewed.  Chief Ott re-appointed to continue on as our representative.

4. HEMS MCAB rep Dave Brogan re-appointed.

5. HEMS Nurse Manager Rep – Chief Murray would like to appoint a rep from this Association to fill his previous position there.  Chief Dan Phillips agreed to act as our rep, to replace Chief Murray.

6. Audit Committee appointed to review the organization’s financial audit processes.  Chief Murray reported that the committee recommends that this association move forward with an official review of the 2015 financial records, focusing on “Agreed Upon Procedures.”  Also looking for recommendations moving forward.  Quotes range $4500-$5500.  Requesting for a motion to approve (up to $6500) to provide the audit services explained.  Discussion followed.

7. AFG opens Oct 11th.  Chief Murray encouraged everyone to apply.

B. Vice President Dan Besson

1. Fit Testing Machines are maintained by Van Buren Twp.  These machines are coming to the end of their service life.  He will continue to reach out to Wayne County Emergency Management regarding available funds.  More to come, as we may need to start looking at other options for purchasing.

C. Secretary Jeff Johnson (excused) – Chief Murray did mention that there are still 4-5 communities that need to complete their agreement and returned to Chief Johnson.

D. Treasurer Mike Evans

1. Financial Report - $199,625.21

a. Raymond James Investment - $135,157.78

b. Checking - $72,878.93

c. Savings - $61,588.50

Motion to approve today’s Financial report made by Chief Whitehead, seconded by Phillips.  Motion carried.

E. Overdue Invoice(s) & Status Updates – Kevin Krause provided an update on the Romulus Rollover incident.  Chief Ott provided update on the Northville incident.

Overdue Invoices (8) 64,358.99

471 - incident - Northille City River Contamin 06/02/2014 21,655.55

576 - z-Charter Township of Redford 06/08/2016 7,319.82 (dues)

536 - incident - Romulus Tanker Rollover 01/28/2016 9,127.68

572 - Detroit Metro Airport Fire Dept 04/26/2016 550.00

577 - z-Charter Twnshp of Northville 06/08/2016 5,134.67 (dues)

587 - z-City of Wayne 06/08/2016 3,935.23 (dues)

590 - z-City of Westland 06/09/2016 11,250.34 (dues)

593 - z-City of Farmington Hills 06/10/2016 5,385.70 (dues)

Report of Committees and Task Groups

A. Conference of Western Wayne – Chief Harman attended the last meeting in Westland, with focus on legislative issues.

B. Emergency Management – Communication from Fire Marshal Julie Secontine regarding MABAS’s inclusion in MEMAC.

C. EMS and HEMS – Chief Ott & Chief Brogan reported on the following:

1. First meeting of the new year (Annual meeting of the corporation) takes place next Thursday.

2. Chief Brogan mentioned new drug (10x more powerful than morphine) which is in Michigan.

D. Training Report - Chief Murray & Chief Brogan provided an update regarding State Fireworks funding, and explained the current process.  He continued his report with the following information:

1. CTC Updates- already mentioned earlier. 

2. Applications are encouraged.  Need to spend all the money for Wayne County.

3. Upcoming training courses from the floor.

a. John Smilnak reported that Taylor will be doing Company Officer Training classes.  

b. Mike Evans reported on upcoming consortium training.  He encouraged attendance.

E. Special Operations Reports 

1. HazMat Report – Shadd Whitehead reported on the following:

a. Attendance to training will increase now that summer has closed.

b. USAR equipment was delivered on last grant cycle.

c. Training schedule and exercise

d. Accountability Boards – Shadd provided info on all inventory ordered and distributed today.  He also provided detailed info on MABAS program, move-up stations, communications, etc.

e. Accountability System – Every department needs to be using the same system.  Chief Whitehead provided detailed explanation on the importance on why we all need to utilize the same system.  He recommended that this Association adopt an Accountability Policy.  Discussion followed, with full agreement on the importance.  More to come with a draft policy.

2. MUSAR Report - Director Meier provided the following report:

a. Communications issues Ever Bridge system.  Please notify Director Meier of any continuing issues you’re having.  Chief Whitehead provided further details on the system, and capabilities.

b. PSAP location – Chief Mike Evans asked about the history of Dearborn hosting the PSAP.  Shadd Whitehead provided background on that decision.  Discussion followed.  More to come on a possible transition from Dearborn to Canton, or another dispatch center.

F. Mutual Aid Box Alarm Report – Nothing new to report. 

G. Other Chief Association Reports

1. Downriver Fire Mutual Aid Group - Accountability

2. Southeastern Michigan Fire Chiefs – Next meeting is Oct. 13th at Petruzzello’s in Troy.

3. Michigan Association of Fire Chiefs

a. Fall Conference October 18-20 Grand Traverse.  MAFC Fall Conference Oct 2016.  Room block deadline September 18th.

b. Call for papers is for Fire Rescue International (FRI IAFC) is open so if you would like to teach, please submit at www.iafc.org/fri.  FRI 2017 held in Charlotte.

c. MAFC has signed contract with new lobbying firm (Kandler, Reed, Khoury & Muchmore).  Will need two reps from each region of the state to put on the legislative committee.  If interested, please notify Chief Jeff Roberts (Pres of SMAFC).

d. Anticipating a hectic legislative cycle.

4. International Association of Fire Chiefs – FRI 2017 will be held in Charlotte, NC.

H. Old Business

1. Accountability Project - Chief Whitehead already discussed earlier in today’s meeting.

2. Grosse Pointe Discussion Update – Chief Whitehead will follow up.

3. MDTIMCC – Chief Besson had nothing to report, as they haven’t had a meeting.

I. New Business
1. Motions – Financial Review as discussed earlier.  A motion was made to approve the expenditure (not to exceed $6500) to an “Agreed Upon Procedures” Review of 2015 Financial Records.  Motion By: Chief Ott, supported by Chief Besson.  Motion carried unanimously.

J. Good of the Order

K. Next Meeting

Next Meeting October 20, 2016 and hosted by Dearborn.  Exact location details will be provided as the day gets closer.

Adjournment  1:05PM
